Students Serve Guyana Over Spring Break

Senior Dental Hygiene students took part in a dental mission trip to Guyana, South America, over spring break. 

Ferris students Rhonda Bowman, Melissa Hodges, Angela Drews and Jenna Werra participated along with four dentists, including part-time clinic faculty member Don French, D.D.S..  Melissa’s father, Scott Hodges, D.D.S., was one of the other dentists who took part in the mission.

The trip was a far cry from the stereotypical spring break images of students partying on popular tourist beaches.

“There were times I was almost crying between patients,” recalled Melissa.  “People from six villages came to us when they heard we were there.”

South America’s third smallest country after Suriname and Uruguay, Guyana is populated with slightly more than 700,000 people, many of whom are ancestors of slaves and indentured servants.

Although today the country suffers from poverty, the roots of its colonization lay in the quest by explorers from several countries in the latter half of the 14th century to discover the fabled “Golden City” of El Dorado.

Natives told stories of great riches up the Orinoco river, a country of people powered in gold dust, “And farre beyond them a great towne called El Dorado.”  The quest led to centuries of colonial rule—first by the Dutch and then the British—with independence being achieved only in 1966.

A total of 14 team members provided preventive, repair and support services to more than 350 patients during the course of the week. The team received high praise from the Ministry of Health and the people of the town of Crabwood Creek for their contribution to the oral health of the community. The trip was sponsored by Trinity Fellowship Evangelical Free Church of Big Rapids.

Caption: Rhonda Bowman brings a smile to the face of one of the many dental patients Ferris students treated during their spring break.
